
The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 

Subject: Children's Allergy Cetirizine Liquid Dye Free Grape, 4oz - (Cetirizine HCI, 5mg) 
UPC: 6-35515-99247-4 
NDC: 63868-430-04 

LOTS: C04866, C09863, F01267, F12609, F22327 

Chain Drug Marketing Association's supplier, Torrent Pharma Inc., is initiating a recall of 
Children’s Allergy- Cetirizine Liquid Dye Free Grape, 4oz (Cetirizine HCI, 5mg) due to potential 
product contamination with Burkholderia cepacian (B.cepacia) and Ralstonia pickettii 
(R.pickettii). This recall is to retail level. 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 

 


